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Dear  friends and family in Christ,  

 Greeting you all in the name of Lord Jesus Christ,  God  has created a beautifully ordered world; one 

that reflects God’s perfection. Now however, the world is under the bondage of sin and evil. 

Everybody faces uncertainty But God can strengthen us to face uncertainty with perfect Peace. 

This is a time for all of us to focus and think about our purpose of living in this world. We know that 

God has a special plan for each of us, but we need to seek what God plan for us by worshipping, 

staying close to Him.    

We are so thankful to God for protecting my 

whole family and giving heart of desire to 

serve Him in serving needy people in this 

remote area. We have just celebrated my 

grand-daughter Raynee birthday on 

20th.June, she turns 3 yrs.  old and go to 

village Child Care Ban Mai  Phatana.  

 

 

 

My heart always sing a song of Praise and Thanks to God for what He has done for us and sending   

good friends who pray and continue to support us faithfully. We are so thankful to all of you, God 

has blessed all the gift you have given continue to bless more people. Thank you supporting us to be 

able to witness God’s Love in action.   

 Children Health    :  

Now the covid -  19  hit Thailand  for second and third times, especially in the big city. But  we are so 

thankful to God  that our District Galayani  Vadhana is not  effected   till now  

We have not heard any sickness of our children and staffs, we continue to Thank God for protecting 

all of our health.   

  The activities of the children and staffs of HRDC: 

On 2nd June, children from Maewae village came to interview -4 children, all of them are from 

broken family, Their grandparents has been caring them at the village, as they are getting old, they 

want them to have a better education, but the children could not adjust themselves to stay at the 

Hostel, living Hostel has no freedom of doing whatever they want.  Finally they decided to go back to 

the village on 20th.June 21, Sunday.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have started reaching out the children at Dong Sam Muen, but because of the covid - 19, we are 

not able to gather them yet, so we have them in a small group – writing letter to their sponsor, led 

by our new co-coordinator, Pratip one of our graduate student.  

 

On 6th June 2021 Sunday, we decided to visit Ho Tae Dae 

(Kiauphaphet village), They asked me to preach, I did preach  to  

declare the Glory of God,  On the way back to Musekee, we 

visited  twins blind boy at Hwuih Ma goo, to talk with their 

family, about taking them to the blind school. We are so 

thankful that they agree to let them go to school in Chiangmai.   

 

 

 

On 8th.June Tuesday, took the children to Chiangmai to buy school stuffs for school, and also 

checking Blind school for Lek and Ben. we are happy 

that they   welcome them  any time, whenever we could 

bring them down.  

 

 

 

 

 

 Then we went to the Child 

Development Center for 

Sanboon, to check his IQ, they 

make an appointment for 

Aug, 2021  



 

On 9th.June Wednesday evening, We went to 

visit Tanachai,and  Sanboon’s mother and 

Tam’s mother, and  meet their new brother 

who is now 3 months. The next day on 

10th.June, Thursday we went to Kat Luang 

(Shopping center)   to buy school uniform, 

education materials and clothe.  

 On 13th.June Sunday, Children started coming 

back, because school is opening on 14th.June 

21 Monday, old and new children came in 

happily. 

 

On 14thJune 21 Monday all the school open, they all enjoy going to school.  

On 15thJune Tuesday, we went to Hwuihmagoo under 

the rain, to pick up Lek from his village, and the next day 

he was sent to blind school in Chiangmai. We are so 

thankful to God for giving us a chance to  help  this  

precious child Lek to have an education,  but his brother  

do not go with him because  his Aunty  want him to be 

with her, hoping that  she will let him go one day.  

 

 

 

Students arrived on 13th.June to go back to school, This 

academic year of 2021-2022, It is the first time in 33 

years, to have 

more boys than 

girls.  we have 15 

boys and 8 girls 

to live at the 

center.  We  have 

been concentrating on the girls for  many years,  I think now 

it is time to give  chance to boys, train them to be  a good 

leader and help them to be away from drugs . I believe God 

wants us to build new family and train them to be a 

responsible father for their children.  

 

 

 

 



 

We have visited different centers – on 24thJune 2021, Thursday. We visited Maenamkhiau, and on 

29th Tuesday visited Hwuihpooling and on 30thJune 2021 Wednesday, visiting them pray for them 

and distribute food and school educational material for the children.  

 

 Visitors:   

On 11th June 2021 Friday, Rev. Thangridema, 

missionary from  Baptist Church of Mizoram, India 

and his family visited us, it was short but it was so 

meaningful and  courage us,  

 

 

 

 

New staff : WE have been longing for a staff who can help at teaching English and help cooking, Now 

God has called  Mr. E Toe Loe to join our ministry at HRDC center. We are so thankful to God.  

 COMMUNITY :  

The whole community  in Musekee including  staffs are busy with their rice-field, planting rice, but 

there is no  enough water in the field to plant rice, so many  people decided to grow  mountain rice 

on the mountain.  Very quiet  in the village, and crowded in their rice field. The Karen farmers always 

help one another to grow rice.   

WE are so thankful  to God for people to donate for us that we can help churches in this area. Now 

we are very excited to be able to deliver  Hwuihpooling Church Building materials.  The road is really 

bad,  we are able to go through only when there is no rain. it will take  time to deliver all materials, 

WE are hoping that the work will be able to start in between the planting and harvesting time. 

Myamar Border situation :    No good news  of  Myamar war, so  many  village people  still need to 

live  in the caves and in the  jungle,   Now many young people sacrifice their lives , get  military 

training – with a hope that one day they can help protect their people from the hands of Myamar. 

My husband Soradaet  and his friends  spend most of their times to help encourage those young 

people at the military camp. and continue to deliver food  for the people.   



 NEEDS  : WE need more prayer partner  

1.  More  support for  children is  needed.  

2. The college fund – we are thankful that we have more and more kids who keen to study in the 

college, Now many families also understand that education can help them prevent the young people 

from prostitution or exploited.  

3. Donation for new buildings, renovating and maintenance. The building are getting old they are not 

concrete building, build with the local wood, so we always need to maintain the building.  

4. Donation for  Sustaining project – as we have more students graduating every year, we would like 

start a big Business center where the villagers can come and sell their product to support their 

family. And the graduates student can have job for their living.  

5. Support the Evangelist – the Evangelist continue to reach people in the village, we are hoping that 

more people will come to believe  Jesus Christ. 

6. Donation to support more church building project : We  still have one more building Mueng Paeng 

Church building, they still waiting -  

7. Need more support for the Karen people who are living in the cave and jungle because of the war, 

and also need support young people to be trained -   Military Training to protect their own people.   

a. We are so thankful to the people who send their donation through Handclasp to help  build a 

church at Hwuihpooling,  now the rain come and we are not able to deliver the materials for the 

church building yet, we are waiting a good weather to go  to the village. 

And  Mueng Paeng  church members are  praying hard for their new building church. Please help 

pray for them that the Lord will provide soon for them.   

Prayer support is always needed and important for us.  

1. Pray for children and staff   that we work together hand in hand with Love from God  

2.  Pray for all our sponsors in prayer and  donating whatever they can  toward  HRDC  ministry,   

3.  Continue to pray for Maedet   Ministry –  more people will  have courage to accept Christ as their 

savior.   

4. Pray for buildings at the center and outside the center, that Lord will provide fund to complete the 

whole buildings.    

5.Pray for  the Karen people in the Karen state  of Burma (Myamar). Their situation will get  better 

soon..  

Thank God and thank you all of you for not leaving us alone, Thank you for all your heart support in 

prayer and not forgetting to send any donation to us that we can move and continue to do What 

God expect us to do on this earth.  God knows you and your heart and He always bless whatever you 

have given to Glorify His Name and put your treasure in Heaven.    

God promise to give you back more than you have spent for Him, Trust and obey Him.   

 May  God bless you all  

 Reported  by  Dr.Zothansiami Ralte    on 3nd  July       2021 


